From: Tina Rose < tarose@comvtx.com > Sent: Tuesday, January 18, 2022 9:23 AM

To: Brad Hyman < hyman ags@yahoo.com >; Sherelyn Robertson < sherelynjo@gmail.com >; Harold Cason < casonharold@yahoo.com >; Mark Huddleston < mark.huddleston@premium-supply.com >; Kathy Lovier < citysec@comvtx.com >; Mary Keys < mkeys@jordanmgmt.com >; rebeccabailey260@gmail.com

Subject: City of Mount Vernon-TX Parks & Wildlife Trails grant

Mayor & City Council,

See below on Tx Park & Wildlife Trails Grant, the grant amount has been up to \$300,000 and the match is \$75,000. The City Council approved a match of 50,000, if everyone is okay with a match of \$75,000 please send me an email saying you are okay with this so I can get it in the letter to Tx Park & Wildlife. City Council can officially approve at the next meeting.

Thank you

Tina – TPWD just recently updated the trail grant ceiling amount to \$300,000 (previously \$200,000). This would require a \$75,000 match if you choose to apply for that total amount. You are not penalized for applying for less but at an 80/20 match, I would recommend going for the full amount if can support an additional \$25,000 towards the project. Please let me know your thoughts.

Tina Rose City Administrator City of Mount Vernon PO Box 597 109 N. Kaufman Street Mount Vernon, Texas 75457 903-537-2252 903-537-2634 fax

ATTENTION PUBLIC OFFICIALS!